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Town of Washington

Bryan Memorial Town Hall

Post Office Box 383

Washington Depot, CT  06794

Washington Conservation Commission

Minutes

January 8, 2014

5:00 p.m.







        

Members Present:
Susan Payne, Linda Frank, Phil Markert, Randy Bernard, Betsy Corrigan, Alt
Absent:
Diane Dupuis, Dirk Sabin, Alt., Ann Quackenbos, Alt.
Staff Present:
Shelley White

Others:

5:05 pm

Ms. Payne, Chair, called the meeting to order.

Seated: Susan Payne, Linda Frank, Phil Markert, Randy Bernard, Betsy Corrigan, Alt.
Consideration of the Minutes
The Commission considered the regular meeting minutes of the Conservation Commission for December 4, 2013.

Mr. Markert stated that he thinks that a third party should be verifying the data that is submitted by the City of Waterbury for the reports that determine compliance with the agreement and stipulated judgment regarding the Shepaug River.  

Motion:
to accept the December 4, 2013 Regular Meeting Minutes of the Conservation Commission as submitted, by Ms. Frank, seconded by Ms. Corrigan, passed by 5-0 vote.

Election of Officers

Ms. Frank nominated Ms. Payne as Chairman of the Conservation Commission.

Motion:  
to approve the election of Susan Payne as Chairman of the Conservation Commission, by Ms. Frank, seconded by Mr. Markert, passed unanimously.

Ms. Payne nominated Ms. Frank as Vice-Chairman of the Conservation Commission.

Motion:
to approve the election of Linda Frank as Vice-Chairman of the Conservation Commission by Ms. Payne, seconded by Mr. Bernard, passed unanimously.

Referrals/New Projects

The Gunnery Proposed Well Locations:

Ms. Payne stated that The Gunnery has been approved for two wells at the South Street location.  

The commissioners briefly looked at the map titled “Proposed Well Locations, South Street Well Field,” prepared for The Gunnery by Smith & Company, dated 12-6-12.

One Green Hill Circle:

Ms. Payne plans to draft a letter to the owners of this property encouraging them to include native plants in their planting plan.

She noted that Holiday in the Depot was well attended and One Green Hill Circle attracted a great deal of visitors.

Stewardship

The commissioners discussed whether Open Space funds could be used for maintenance of open space purchased by the Town.  Ms. Payne stated that she would talk to Town Counsel regarding this.

The commissioners agreed that the determination of the availability of funds would influence the development of Stewardship/Maintenance plans for these properties.

Easement Guidelines

Ms. Payne suggested that a requirement that a proposal for an easement be submitted at least 10 business days prior to the Conservation Commission’s next regularly scheduled meeting be added to the Washington Conservation Commission Easement Guidelines.

The commissioners discussed amending the C.E. Guidelines.

Motion:
to amend the Washington Conservation Commission Easement Guidelines to include: “Any plans to be considered for a conservation easement must be submitted to the Land Use Office 10 business days prior to the next regularly scheduled Conservation Commission Meeting,” by Ms. Payne, seconded by Ms. Frank, passed unanimously.

There was a brief discussion regarding calculating a stewardship fee.

Motion:
to amend the Washington Conservation Commission Easement Guidelines to include: “A stewardship fee of a minimum of $1000.00 will be requested and an additional fee may be requested based on the complexity of the easement,” by Ms. Payne, seconded by Mr. Bernard, passed unanimously.

Other Business

Watercourse/Waterways Protection:

Ms. Frank stated that Ms. Dyer and Mr. Solley  have volunteered to help with the naming of the streams and brooks on the “Water Resources Map.”

The commissioners discussed protection of the Town’s water quality.

The Commission discussed the importance of protecting confluences of certain waterways. 

There was a lengthy discussion about collaborating on stewardship efforts such as protecting our watercourses with Steep Rock and others.
Zoning Regulations:

Ms. Frank volunteered to meet with Ms. Hill, Land Use Administrator, regarding the draft of view shed regulations and how they should proceed with presenting this recommendation to the Zoning Commission. .

Cell Tower Update:

Ms. Payne noted that First Selectman Lyon would be going to the January 9, 2014 hearing in New Britain.

Privilege of the Floor

No one from the public was present.
Adjournment

Motion:
to adjourn at 6:10 by Ms. Payne
Ms. Payne adjourned the meeting.

Submitted subject to approval,

Shelley White Land Use Clerk                     1-15-14

CC Minutes 1-8-14


